



2019 COMMITTEE REPORT
NAME OF COMMITTEE

	Instructional Evaluation 


CHAIR OF COMMITTEE

	Sherese Mitchell, Education


COMMITTEE MEMBERS

	Secretary Maria Subert, Humanities; Asrat Amnie, Education; Camara Foulemata , SGA; Hydrata Sarata, SGA; Jacqueline DiSanto, Education; Allison Franzese, Natural Sciences; Carlos Guevera, Center for Teaching and Learning; Juno McClure, Humanities and Silvia Reyes, Office of Academic Affairs


DATES COMMITTEE MET 

	Fall 2018: 9/21, 10/26, 11/16 and 12/7.

Spring 2019: 2/8, 2/22, 3/8, 4/5 and 5/10.


ACTIONS TAKEN (PLEASE BE SPECIFIC)

	· During the fall semester, the Instructional Evaluation committee worked with the POINT committee to address comments made at the May senate meeting. We approved the revised form. It was presented and approved to the Senate at the November 15, 2018 meeting and passed.

· Also in during the fall, the committee reviewed prior efforts of the Instructional Evaluation committee to increase participation on the survey and overall actions. A pilot study commenced in November through December with various student groups. The purpose of this was to obtain their feedback on the current survey and participation efforts and content. It was also decided to obtain faculty feedback on the survey.

· A faculty pilot was conducted prior to the spring semester (January). During the spring semester, the committee discussed and took a closer look at the results from the student and faculty pilots. The committee decided to conduct an official study. The IRB approval for research was received and the research study will begin in the fall. We will administer surveys to both faculty and students. Additionally focus groups will be conducted.



Is your term as chair up? If so, who will be replacing you?    My term continues until Spring 2020.
If this Senate Committee is holding its election in the fall, please let the co-chairs of the Committee on Committees know as soon as possible the election results.

HAVE STUDENTS BEEN PARTICIPATING MEMBERS OF YOUR COMMITTEE?  yes.
Our students graduated. We are in need of at least 2 for the committee. 
DO YOU HAVE VACANCIES IN YOUR COMMITTEE?  The committee term goes to Spring 2020. New students will be needed for the next academic year.
Please advise us to any members of the committee who are having attendance issues.  According to the Hostos Charter of Governance, any member who has been absent 3 meetings without written notification shall be asked to resign and will be replaced by the Committee on Committees.
Do you have any concerns that need to be addressed? No. 
Professors Julie Trachman Chair of the Committee on Committees 
E-mail addresses: jtrachman@hostos.cuny.edu  
